RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

August 18, 2011

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the Conference Room on August 18, 2011.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Shanna Carwile, Jennifer Wiseman, Phyllis Crabtree, Andrea Musselman, Traci Gillock and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I. OPENING BUSINESS

A.  AGENDA APPROVAL

                 The committee reviewed and approved the agenda.

B.    APPROVAL OF MINUTES

July minutes were reviewed and approved by the committee.

      II.        RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carla Breeding, Ralph Tucker, Pam Johns, Stephanie Lucas and Helene Harris.  Ms. Breeding introduced herself.  She is the Director of Benefits and Evaluations and the SBDM Liaison for the district.  She stated the main objective of the SBDM Committee is to focus on student success.
III.       COMMITTEE REPORTING

A.  CLIMATE COMMITTEE report was presented by Ms. Lucas, as attached.
B.  CURRICULUM/TECHNOLOGY report was presented by Ms. Johns.  Technology needs are updated Office Pro Plus so that teachers and office personnel can open new documents.  Thirty-eight licenses will be purchased for $1837.68.  Ms.  Wiseman made a motion to approve the technology purchases.  Ms. Musselman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

IV.      ESS BUDGET APPROVAL
Ms. Harris presented the proposed ESS budget.  We will continue daytime waiver for 3 hours a day with Nora Carman.  After school tutoring will again be implemented.  A teacher will be hired 3 days a week for 1.5 hours per day. 
Ms. Musselman approved the budget.  Ms. Carwile seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

V.      FINANCIAL REPORTS

                 The committee reviewed the July Financial Reports.   

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS

            This month, there were 7 accidents on the playground, 2 in the classroom, and one 
            outside.

VII. COPIER
We have researched the possibility of going with the board Xerox pool and seriously       considered it.  However, when we checked with Duplicator Sales & Services, they offered to upgrade our two copiers for about the same as we are paying now.  Therefore, we have decided to stay with Duplicator to save the extra almost $4000 that Xerox would have charged.
VIII.  NEW HIRES
We will hire Nora Carman for ESS and two Title I part time employees.  We have hired Lisa Reeves for the 4/5 split class, Elizabeth Nichols as KSI teacher, Melanie Covell as Instructional Assistant and Ange Deaton as Resource teacher.
IX. COMMITTEE REPORTING SCHEDULE/MEMBERS lists were discussed and revised.
X. ADJOURNMENT
            Mr. Coffey adjourned the meeting at 3:20.
____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates     

Date________________________                                      Date_____________________

